Dear Parent,

Thank you for your enquiry about the Corner House Day Nursery - Ealing, which caters for children between the ages of 3 months and 5 years.

The Corner House has been established since 1989 and throughout this time has maintained a reputation for exceptionally high quality child care and education.  All staff hold a professional qualification in child care, having the Diploma in Nursery Nursing (N.N.E.B.), Btec National Diploma or NVQ III as a minimum.

For many parents, deciding on what day care is suitable for their child can be fraught with worry and it is hoped that the information contained in this brochure will assist in alleviating this.

We trust you will find the information useful and if there is anything which needs further clarification, please do not hesitate to ring us.  You can also visit our website at www.cornerhousedaynursery.org 
The necessary enrolment form is enclosed and you may be pleased to note that there is  no registration fee to join our waiting list.

Our Aims & Objectives
The Corner House Day Nursery is committed to ensuring that all children regardless of sex, race, ability or religious beliefs are provi​ded with an environment where they can develop as individuals with positive images of themselves and others.  All cultures will be given equal respect and acknowledgement.

It is our aim to provide the best possible education and loving care for children within a warm and stimulating environment. It is important that each child be given the opportunity and encouragement to develop to their full potential, being seen as a total human being with physical, emotional and mental needs all bound up with each other.

Great efforts have been made to provide a full range of activities and experiences so that no aspect of the children's' development is neglected.  The nursery operating under a policy of equal opportunities for all children has ensured that the toys, equipment, meals and staff reflect this ethos.

It is the objective of the nursery that your child is cared for and educated to the highest standard in what are her/his most formative years.  But most of all, we want your child to feel happy at the Corner House enabling you peace of mind.

The Staff
The nursery employs 11 Early Years Practitioners and 3 part-time manual staff catering for a maximum of 39 children. All nursery staff are professionally qualified to a minimum of a Level III childcare certification and work as part of a democratic team.  Most of the staff also hold a certificate in Paediatric First Aid.

The Quality Assurance and Operations Manager since 2014, has the Diploma in Nursery Nursing, NVQ IV and has been a child care practitioner since 1990. She joined the Corner House in 2001, becoming Senior Early Years Practitioner in 2006, Assistant Manager in 2008 and Manager in 2012. With her extensive experience in child care, both before and since joining the Corner House, she is in an excellent position to oversee the nursery and assist the Manager in ensuring ongoing development and that high standards are maintained.
The Nursery Manager since 2013, has the Diploma in Nursery Nursing, NVQ IV and has been a child care practitioner since 1999. She joined the Corner House in 1999, becoming Senior Early Years Practitioner in 2007, Assistant Manager in 2012 and Manager in 2013.
The Early Year Practitioners caring for the children ensure a good quality of care for each child. Although the children are cared for in a group setting, the nursery operates a "key person" system. Each child's key person takes responsibility for develop​ing a relationship with the child and parent/s and easing the all important transition into nursery life.  With the babies, it is anticipated that a close bond will develop and that this carer will play a central part in their development.

With the toddlers, pre-school and nursery class children, the key person still plays an important role in encouraging and re​cording their developmental progress and being the child's main adult whilst at nursery, but she/he will begin developing friend​ships with other staff members.

The relaxed atmosphere of the nursery creates opportunities in practice for children to get to know and feel at ease with all the nursery staff.

The staff will welcome suggestions and comments from parents. Once your child starts at the nursery you will be able to discuss their development with the key person.

How The Nursery Operates
The nursery is open from 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Friday all year round, except for bank holidays, Two training days and three days over the Christmas and New Year period.

The staff cannot possibly be on duty for ten hours a day, so all staff work a shift pattern to cover throughout the day.

It is important to consider your arrival and departure times at the nursery. The beginning and end of the day can be particularly stressful for nursery staff who have to prepare for the morning's activities or clear up after a busy day as well as greet parents and children.

It is unfair to take advantage of their dedication by expecting them to work outside the hours for which they are employed. In the morning you should not anticipate bringing your child before  8 a.m., although staff may already be preparing activities and in the evening, you should try to arrive by 5.50 p.m. at the latest to ensure an unhurried departure with time to discuss your child's day.

There are three rooms for the children - the Baby Room,  the Toddler Room, the Pre-School Room and the Nursery Class.
Baby Room
This room caters for the younger children up to approximately fifteen months of age.

The baby's day is a flexible one where they can be breast fed by their mothers if that is what is wanted and other feeding and sleeping times are gently worked into a routine which suits each baby's individual needs.

The babies benefit from a wide range of daily activities, socialising with other children

and familiar adults, listening and joining in with conversations and songs. There is 

space for physical play to kick and stretch, and toys which encourage movement.

Visual stimulation with mobiles, books, outings and interesting new objects to look at; messy play, such as water and paint, giving experience of a variety of textures and toys which encourage manipulative skills such as holding, squeezing, rattling, turning and throwing.

The babies are not kept exclusively to their own room, but will join the "bigger" children during appropriate times of the day.  

Of course, all the educational stimulation does not exclude cuddles, love and fun!

Toddler Room
At just over a year old, babies are gently introduced to the toddler room and their new key carer. 

The toddlers have a wide variety of activities, e.g. water, sand, paint, glue, dough, garden play with bikes and climbing equipment, socialising, singing and dancing, stories, conversation, puzzles, building, construction, doll and domestic play, small world toys (i.e. cars, play people, animals), outings and many more! 
Outings usually take place in the morning in small groups of children and staff. 
The children eat lunch at tables with their key carer and most sleep after lunch on their own mattress.

This is an age of great discovery and adventure, not only through play and trips out, but through the children learning co- operation and sensitivity to one another and by expressing them​selves and their needs. Their skills and knowledge are encourage throughout their day.

Pre-school Room
This room caters for children from approximately 2¼ - 3¼ and again the transition from the Toddler Room is carefully planned to ensure successful settling into their new room.

Pre school education becomes more structured here when, at the appropriate stage, children are introduced to numeracy and writing skills with work on colours, shapes, sizes, numbers, time, structure etc.  

However, play is still very much an integral part of the children’s development and many of the most important activities the older children do are simply more complex and sophisticated versions of those they enjoyed as toddlers. These include drawing, art work, cooking, handicrafts, modelling, collage, music, movement, sand and water, and so on.

Outings for the children are an important learning experience as well as good exercise, and care is taken to ensure as wide a range of experiences as possible are provided for each child. 

Nursery Class
This room caters for children aged 3¼ to school age and is de​signed to give them a happy and positive foundation to their future school life. The activities are broad based and remain child centred. The Corner House has successfully achieved the promotion of all seven Areas of the Early Years Foundation Stage. (EYFS) and these are integrated throughout, the day with In the Moment planning based around the children’s interests.

From initial grounding in the pre-school room, early reading is intro​duced through phonics and writing is further encouraged. Obviously there are still opportunities for experimenting with sand and water, particularly as useful tools for mathematical and scientific concepts; construction both individually and co-operatively; art and craft, and much more. We also introduce other languages.
It is hoped that with the extensive range of equipment children are encouraged to develop skills and perseverance and to excite the curiosity each needs to achieve their potential.

As with all the rooms, children are encouraged to develop at their own pace. Staff are there to encourage and utilise an emerging skill within a child, not to force or over extend and are in an excellent position to know each child's needs and develop a programme accordingly.
The Nursery sets standards for the learning, development and care the children should experience; by providing for equality of opportunity and anti-discriminatory practice; by creating a framework for partnership between parents and the nursery; by improving quality and consistency in the early years sector; and by laying a secure foundation for future learning. More information regarding the EYFS framework is available at the nursery.
The Nursery is part of Ealing’s Early Years Development Partnership and as such is inspected by Ofsted for educational provision and curriculum. A copy of the Nursery’s latest report is available for viewing at the Nursery or can be accessed through the following website address: www.ofsted.gov.uk/inspect/index.htm
Staff use ‘Famly’ app daily to share information on the children with their parents/carers.  Also each child's developmental progress is charted and these discussed with parents to ensure children are reaching their full potential.

Throughout the nursery and during all activities, the children are encouraged to care for and respect each other and where age appropriate to be self-reliant (e.g. attempt dressing and feeding themselves, help tidy up after activities). The nursery and staff are keen to ensure that all children grow up confi​dent and caring.

Starting At The Nursery
Once your child is due to start, there is a settling-in period which is very important. The time spent at the nursery will be gradually increased during the week. Prior to your child starting you will also get to know their key person better as they discuss with you routine, likes, dislikes etc.

This period is vital to your child's future happiness at the nursery, minimising both yours and her/his stress in the transition from home and nursery.

Waiting List
The nursery operates a waiting list and your child's name will be placed on this list on the date your enrolment form arrives. As far as possible places are allocated on a "first come first served" basis, but as the rooms are age related, when offering places to those at the top of the waiting list consideration must be given as to whether the child's age corresponds with the particular vacancy.

Menus
The children's menus are planned eight weekly and are shared via weekly newsletters.  All meals are freshly cooked on the premises with the use of pre-prepared dishes being strictly limited. We try to provide a wide variety of multi-cultural meals and welcome suggestions from parents, either regarding their own child's needs or general ideas for new recipes.

Formula baby milks are provided by the nursery.  

Immunisations

Although obviously very much a matter of parental choice, please note that children who are not going to be following the Department of Health’s childhood immunisation programme in full, will not be admitted to the Nursery.

Complaints/Concerns

Should you ever have concerns or complaints regarding the care of your child or the nursery itself, please feel free to discuss these with either your child's key person or one of the Management team. We will assist where possible and welcome your comments or suggestions. Being registered with Ofsted, their inspectors are also available should you need to approach them. 
Child Care Voucher Schemes

These are an accepted form of payment by parents as part payment of fees. However, parents will be required to set up a Direct Debit to ensure payments are received by the 1st of each month. An additional refundable deposit may be required to the value of the voucher so as to guard against late payments.
Important Notes
Please feel free to discuss any of the following points should they need clarifying. Further policy documents are available at the Nursery when your child starts.

1)  Age of Admittance -
    The Corner House caters for children from 3 months to 5 years of age.

2)  Hours of Opening -

    8 a.m. - 6 p.m.  Monday to Friday.

    It is important that these hours are adhered to as our liability insurance and planning permission are valid only      

    between these times.

3)  Absences -
    If your child is going to be absent, the nursery must be informed by 10 a.m. that  morning unless arranged in 

    advance.

4)  Holidays -
    The nursery is open throughout the year except for Bank  Holidays, training days and the days over the  

    Christmas and New Year period.

5)  Sickness -
    Children who are not well with infectious conditions should  not be brought to the nursery. Should your    

    child   become unwell whilst at the nursery, every effort  will be  made to contact you so as to collect them.

    Antibiotics can be given by staff, if your child is well enough to attend, though parents must sign an 
    agreement authorising this.

6)  Immunisations –

     Children who will not be following the Dept. of Health’s childhood immunisation programme in full will

     not be admitted to the Nursery

7)  Clothing and Personal Property -
    All clothing must be clearly marked with your child's name. Parents are asked to  bring two sets of spare   

    clothes for children.  ARTICLES ARE LEFT AT THE NURSERY  AT THE OWNER'S  OWN RISK.

8)  Valuables -

    Children should not bring jewellery, money or other valuables to the nursery.

9)  Fees – 

     These are payable by Direct Debit by the 1st of each month. All monies to be paid, including child care 

     vouchers are  the responsibility of the parent. Unpaid and late fees, including child care vouchers will incur a 

     late payment charge.  Continued late or non payment may result in the forfeit of your child’s place.
10) Complaints –

    Should you have any complaints which cannot be satisfied by the Nursery, Ofsted, our registering body is 
    there  to assist you.  The Early Years Regional Centre number is 0300 123 1231.  
CORNER HOUSE DAY NURSERY

FEES 

Fees reviewed annually
  The weekly fee includes breakfast, lunch and light tea; most outings and trips, disposable nappies.

  The fees are payable each calendar month in advance at the following rates:

              Baby Room, Toddler Room & Pre-School ( 0-3 years )

 Full Time 
5 days..................................£1825.53 per month
 Part Time
4 days...................................£1606.18 per month

 (Minimum 2 days)
3 days....................................£1206.43 per month


2 days.....................................£804.63 per month

             Nursery Class ( 3 -5 years )

 Full Time
5 days…..£1461.65 per month…..£1244.35 (15 HRS NEG)
 Part Time
4 days…..£1286.38 per month…..£1061.90 (15 HRS NEG)
          (Full Day)
          3 days…..£965.55 per month……..£738 (15 HRS NEG)

2 days…..£643.70 per month……..£418.20(15 HRS NEG)
             Nursery Class ( 3-5 years)

 Full Time (30 HRS NEG)
5 days....................................£1,071.13 per month

 Part Time                     4 days...............................£880.48 per month

 (Full Day) (30 HRS NEG)   3 days......................................£490.98 per month

                    2 days.....................................N/A
  There is a 10% sibling discount on the Oldest child’s fees.

 All fees are to be paid by Direct Debit on the 1st of each month.

  Children starting after the 1st of a month will pay pro-rata of usual fees due up  

  until the start of the following month.

  On acceptance of an offered place a deposit of £500 is payable within 5 working   

  days. This will be refunded to the payer once a child has left, but any outstanding 

  payment shall be deducted.  Parents whose child does not subsequently take up  

  their place will forfeit the deposit unless two months written notice is given.

  Fees are payable in full in spite of a child's absence due to sickness or holiday.

  Two months written notice of a child's removal must be given.

